U. S. S. TALUGA

% Fleet Post Office San Francisco, Calif.

19 November, 1944

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen,

This time I will endeavor to avoid sending you the wrong letter. Perhaps I should be a Professor - you know absent minded.

Say the football team must be on the upgrade. Was happy to hear that we finally pinned Nebraska's ears back.

Here is Jack Sands address -

Lt. J. H. Sands

M. O. Q. D., N.A.S.

Daytona, Florida

I know that he'll be happy to get the Rebounds.

In closing I wish you a successful year with your team.

Sincerely yours,

Tony Coffin